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Friday, 26 September 2025  

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
It has certainly felt like 
Autumn this week, 
especially in the mornings! 
Please ensure your 
children are going to be 
warm enough in school if 
they are still in summer 
uniform – we do like to 
keep classroom windows 
open to allow fresh air to 
circulate.  

NHS Anxiety Workshop 
Thank you to the NHS Emotional Wellbeing 
Team who came in this week to run a workshop 
on Anxiety for parents. Thank you to those of 
you who were able to come in for this. 

Coats 
We still have children  
coming to school without  
coats or fleeces. It can be chilly at break and 
lunch time, so please ensure they have another 
layer they can pop on to keep them warm. 

Parent Consultations 
The sign-up sheets are outside the office for 
consultations on the 14th and 15th October. 
Please ensure you sign up, or contact us to sign 
up for you, as it is really important for you to 
come in and discuss your child’s progress.  

 

Summer Reading Challenge! 

I am delighted to inform you that out of the whole  
Tunbridge Wells area, we have won the Summer  
Reading Challenge Trophy for the 3rd year running!!  

We cannot tell you how proud we are of this.  

Well-done to all of our children who completed this and 
thank you to all the parents for making the effort to go to the 
library to enable your children to take part. 

Well-done Yellow Class 

Yellow class were all treated to hot chocolate and a biscuit on 
Monday afternoon in recognition of what an incredible start 
they have made to Year 3, with their effort, determination 
and some super impressive Geography work!  
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 Book Fair 
Thank you to all who purchased books from 
our Scholastic Book Fair last week. 
Commission from these sales will help us 
purchase more books for our school library. 
In the meantime, we have been able to add 
a few texts from the book fair to our class 
libraries! 

 

 

Well-done to the children who have been recognised today for 
demonstrating our school values: Compassion, Hope, and 
Community.  

YR: Flo and Freya 

Y1: Pippa and Maisie H 

Y2: Charlotte and Samuel 

Y3: Antalya and Jakob 

Y4: Zinnia and Dolly 

Y5: Lucy and Malachi 

Y6: Oliver and Benji 
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A reminder that we have our Harvest Service in St 
Laurence’s Church next Friday (3rd October). Details were in 
last week’s newsletter, but just to remind you, all children 
should go directly to the church and not to school first.  

Children need to be in the church sitting with their class 
ready for the service to start at 9. If you are able to, please 
send your child in with a tin or packet of food which they 
will be able to take up and add to the display.  

All parents are welcome to stay for the service which will be 
45 minutes to an hour. If you are able to help us walk the 
children back to school please let the office or your class 
teacher know.  

You may drive your own child back to school in the car if 
you wish too, but please don’t take other children in your 
car unless their parents have given permission to staff for 
you to do so.  

 

Our Next Coffee Morning 
On Wednesday 1st October at 9am we are hosting a coffee 
morning with the Kent Emotional Wellbeing Team.  

They are coming in to talk about Neurodiversity and 
Emotional Regulation.  

Please feel free to come along, there will be a sign-up form 
by the office so we can judge how much coffee we will 
need! 

 

Attendance                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The above table shows attendance for the 
year so far for each class together with a view 
on how this week has changed from last 
week. (Green is Good).  
This week’s winners were Rainbow 
Class.  

 

Attendance % % Change

This Week
On Last 

Week
Year R 98.9 100.0 +1.9
Year 1 97.4 98.2 +1.1
Year 2 99.2 98.7 -0.7
Year 3 95.2 97.4 +4.7
Year 4 94.2 90.0 -4.3
Year 5 95.3 92.9 -0.7
Year 6 97.7 94.7 -4.1

Attendance %

Year to Date
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The PTA will be selling raffle tickets after school 
next week – we have some amazing prizes!  

A huge thank you to all the local businesses who 
have donated these prizes.  

Please support this as much as you can – all 
money raised will benefit your children! 

 
 
30TH SEP 

 Open Day for 2026 Intake at 9:30am   

1ST OCT 

 Neurodiversity Coffee Morning 

2ND OCT 

 Open Day for 2026 Intake at 1:30pm          
 Census Day - Caterlink Special Menu       

3RD OCT 

 9:00am Harvest Service at St 
Laurence Church 

7TH OCT 

 PTA coffee morning in school at 
8:45am 

14TH - 15TH OCT 

 Parent Consultation Evenings 

27TH OCT 

 Flu Vaccinations 

28TH OCT 

 Individual Pupil Photos 
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School Improvement Advisor Visit 
Please see the lovely message from our School 
Improvement Advisor who came to spend the day in school 
with us yesterday: 

Dear Staff and Pupils at Hawkhurst.   

Thank you for making me feel so welcome on my visit 
yesterday.  Hawkhurst is a lovely school, and the high 
expectations of staff were evident the moment I 
stepped through the door.  I was so impressed with 
pupil behaviour and I enjoyed talking to lots of pupils 
about their learning.  Your school environment is beautiful 
and it is clear that you are all very proud to be part of 
the school. 

 

End of Week Prayer 
A Prayer to end the School Week 

Dear Lord, 
We pray to you above, 
To help us live each day with love. 
To be respectful when we play,  
and speak with honesty in all we say. 
Give us courage and the might, 
To stand up for what's good and right. 
Help us show the true meaning of equality , 
and demonstrate our theme of generosity. 
 
Amen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to the children who were 
awarded a Certificate of Excellence this 

week. 

Rainbow 
Thea, Fred and Lucas 

Yr 1 
Laurie, William and Albert 

Yr 2 
Hannah, Mia Line and Teddy 

Yr 3 
Josh G, Theo and Vishmita 

Yr 4 
Riley, Olive and James 

Yr 5 
Teddy M, Penny and Samuel 

Yr 6 
Nina, Poppy and Darcie C 
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There continues to be an increasing number of 
individuals riding e-scooters on the public highway, 
pavements and in public open spaces. 

E-Scooters are classed as motor vehicles and are 
required to be taxed and insured. It is not possible to 
get insurance for privately owned e-scooters, which 
means it is illegal to use them on the road or in public 
spaces, such as pavements. 

We understand many parents/carers may wish to 
purchase an e-scooter or perhaps already have, so 
therefore we urge you to disseminate the following 
information throughout your school community. 

Enforcement 

The police are obliged to take action against anyone 
who is caught repeatedly using an e-scooter illegally 
or in a way that causes a nuisance to others. In these 
circumstances, the police have the power to seize the 
e-scooter under Section 59 of the Police Reform 
Act/165 of the Road Traffic Act. 

You risk a £300 fine, six penalty points endorsed on 
your driving licence and the E-Scooter being seized. If 
you do not currently hold a driving licence at the time 
of the offence, you may be prosecuted and may have 
to go to court, whereby the fine can increase and 
your ability to obtain a driving licence in the future 
may be affected. If you purchase an E-Scooter, it can 
only be used on private land with the landowner’s 
consent. 

The Government is currently trialling the use of 
approved rental e-scooters as environmentally 
friendly modes of transport in some specific locations 
in the UK (find out more here: 
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/e-scooter-trials-
guidance-for-users). 

There are no e-scooter trials within Kent or Medway. 


